PTO meeting

March 02, 2017

<u>Attendance:</u> Bertha Villa-Maldonado, Jennifer Desjardins, Tracy McNall, Katie Turner, Amy Ham, John Tafolla, Jeremy Clark, Katie Abrahamson,

Meeting call to order: 6:01 pm

Minutes: Review 02/02/2017

Jennifer welcomed everyone. Minutes were reviewed. Tracy McNall moved to approved last month's minutes and it was seconded by Bertha Villa-Maldonado. Jennifer relayed Vantrease Tompkins's resignation which opened the vice-presidency position for anyone willing and able to fill. Since there was nobody able to fill the position, a motion was made by Katie Turner to have our treasurer (Tracy McNall) fill the vice presidency position until the end of the school year, it was seconded by Bertha Villa-Maldonado.

Officers Report:

Treasurer: PTO's total balance is: \$5,152.61, balance includes Mr. Olson's class amount of \$2,042.73. Checks to be deposited: Tonasket Fire Department (\$500), Anonymous Donor (\$700).

Secretary: No report

Vice-President: No report

Special Presentation: TES Counselor, Katie Abrahamson presented information on Run Club which would give all Elementary students an opportunity to run during lunch recess. She presented the great benefits and went over the logistics of such a club at TES. The PTO is extremely excited and supportive of this club. Ms. Abrahamson will need help from the PTO with at least 8 volunteers from 11-11:45 and 11:30 - 12:30.

Old Business:

The Missoula Children's Theater is happening this week (Feb 27 to March 4th). Auditions for The Tortoise vs The Hare were held on Monday Feb 27, practice will go on all week and there will be two performances this Saturday March 4th.

The TES Talent Show and Art Show will be held on Friday March 31st in the Elementary commons. There is a signup sheet in the PTO Board near the TES front office. Rehearsal is the day before, Thursday March 30th. Students can practice on stage for the talent show between 4:30 to 5:30 pm (John Tafolla).

The Pacific Science Center Mobile Exhibit will come to TES on May 12. Volunteers will be needed and visitors are welcome to attend. Mrs. Dagnon is spearheading the event and will be attending the next meeting to provide additional information.

The PTO Winter Carnival is on March 17th. Additional Volunteers are needed, specially bilingual volunteers to help at the entrance. Amy Ham will be checking with Anita Asmussen in the H.S for volunteers and Bertha Villa-Maldonado will attend PAC meeting to recruit additional bilingual volunteers. Bags have been donated for Cotton Candy and they will be made on March 16th at 1pm. There will be a committee meeting on Thursday March 9th at 6pm to finalize plans.

New Business:

Book Fair: There will be another book fair scheduled this year for March 27 to the 31st. Volunteers are needed, we will be recruiting on Facebook PTO's page.

Announcements:

Next meeting time: April 4 at 6pm

Parent Teacher Conferences: will be held on March 21-24th. There will be child care available in the gym

Grandparents/Friends Day: Friday March 31st

Spring Break: April 3-7th

Father/Daughter Dance: April 22nd

Meeting was adjourned: at 7:00 pm